
EAST WALNUT HILLS ASSEMBLY
GENERAL MEETING

Wednesday, December 2
nd

, 2015  7:00PM

Agenda Item Discussion Action

1)Welcome and  
Introduction,   Attendance 
and  approval of minutes 

EWHA President, John McHugh, welcomed everyone.

• Approximately 25 residents

• Nov 4 Minutes were approved as written.  

Unanimous Consent

2)Cincinnati CPD CFD 
Reports

Firefighter Jackson reported for the Cincinnati Fire 
Department:

• 312 runs for ladder company, 17 Fire runs, 37 
Other, and 258 Medic. so far in 2015

• Reviewed seasonal safety tips
Officer Locke and Captain Butler reported for the 
Cincinnati Police Department

• Locke: Discussed monthly Police Report

• Butler: Opened floor for further discussion

◦ Discussion of gun shots heard a week 
earlier

◦ Discussion of neighborhood drug deals

3)Events & Community Marissa Burroughs Reported

Walk On Woodburn Dec 11
th

 6-9 PM

• Santa

• Cookie Creating

• Elves & Candy Canes

4)Treasurer's Report John McHugh reported for Rae Vuic
October Account = $9293

• NSP = $6800

• Neighborhood Business District (NBD) grant 
of $4530 is anticipated

5)Membership-Annual 
Membership Letter

John McHugh Reported

• Going well so far

• Collected $8825 so far

6)Beautification Sue Fullen Reported

• Christmas Decorations up thanks to small 
group

• Sister Sally still in hospital but hopes to be out
and home before Christmas

7)Vacant Lots & Abandoned
Buildings

Scott Hoberg Reported

• Volunteers have been testing new technology 
for reporting vacant and abandoned buildings

• Discussed the tools, they are in there final 
phase of testing

• Scott is still looking for more volunteers

8)Development Freeman Durham Reported
A tax break for development of the old bank building 
(corner of Madison and Woodburn) has been applied 



for.
Richard Boydston Reported
Parking – No new news

9)EWH Business 
Association Update

Parking – No new news

Walk On Woodburn Dec 11
th

Dec 5
th

 is Growler House's 1 year anniversary

Dec 11
th

 is Myrtle's Punch House's 1 year anniversary

10)Old New Business John McHugh Reported:

• Mark Nelson has volunteered to be Recording 
Secretary

• Looking for neighborhood streets that need 
resurfacing, please report on the website

 
Vanessa Henderson Reported:
Thanks for all of the help with the canned good drive.

John Vogt representing Kevin Flynn introduced 
himself and offered to be available after the meeting.

11)Adjournment Meeting was adjourned at approximately 7:30 PM 1st: Matthew Carle
2nd: Sue Fullen 
Unanimous/ affirmative/ 
approval

Recorded by: Mark Nelson, Recording Secretary 
Upcoming meetings: Assembly Meeting: Wednesday, January 6th, 2015, 7:00 PM, DeSales Crossings 
Center 
Board Meeting: Wednesday, December 30th, 2015, 7:00 PM, MRC
Attachments: Cincinnati Police Department November 2015 Crime Statistics


